
Hatfield JobCentre Development 3/2017/1176/PN11

The Old Hatfield Residents’ Association is generally supportive of the proposed 
change of use of the top two floors of Blackhorse House, 36 Salisbury Square, to flats. 
Increased resident numbers helps us in our drive to revitalise Old Hatfield.

We have been assured that Templewood Securities are supportive of Gascoyne 
Cecil’s approved plans for the Salisbury Square area, and in particular that they will 
agree a land swap that will allow direct access from the Station to Salisbury Square, 
which is a central element of the development plan.

We are however registering an objection on the basis of two concerns:

1)  the large number and small size of the flats seems inappropriate for the area. It 
isn't clear what kind of resident the development is aimed at, but we would prefer to 
see a mix of less basic one and two bedroom properties.  

2) There is a general shortage of parking spaces in Old Hatfield, and the 36 spaces 
currently allocated to the JobCentre (16 for the flats and 20 for the Jobcentre is 
proposed) is a significant fraction of the total available. The OHRA would want to be 
involved in discussions about the reallocation of parking spaces at the appropriate 
time, and would seek to ensure that residents of Blackhorse House are not able to 
apply for residents' parking permits in Zone B01.


